
 ST ANNE’S RC PRIMARY AND NURSERY SCHOOL  
CLARENDON ROAD AUDENSHAW MANCHESTER M34 5QA  

HEADTEACHER: STEPHANIE CLARKE  

TEL:  0161 370 8698     
E-MAIL: head@st-annes-audenshaw.tameside.sch.uk  
WEBSITE: www.st-annes-audenshaw.tameside.sch.uk   

HEADTEACHER’S NEWSLETTER  

“To help each person here to achieve his or her best in work and play.  

To celebrate whatever is good and follow in the footsteps of Jesus by supporting and forgiving each other.  

For the honour and glory of God.”  

Friday 18th September 2025 

Prayer and Liturgy 
On Wednesday, Father Churchill came to school to celebrate our Welcome Mass for 2025 and led 

a beautiful service with our brand-new GiFT Team. It was wonderful to see so many members of 

our school community and parishioners gather together for this special occasion.  
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The Wednesday Word 

The Wednesday Word Please see below this week’s link to the ‘Wednesday Word’ leaflet. It is 

inspired by the coming Sunday’s Gospel. It is designed in a family friendly way and has lots of fun 

and engaging activities for the children to complete. I encourage parents to engage with the 

resources, spending a very special 10 minutes together with your child each week. I hope you 

enjoy!  The Wednesday Word link:  

 The Wednesday Word Primary School Resource | Catholic Church 

Choir 

Our wonderful choir were once again welcomed to the Etihad to sing for the delegation of 

Napoli Football Club. The children sang beautifully and, as always, they were a true credit to 

our school. Everyone at the event was so grateful and completely blown away by their voices. 

A heartfelt thank you to Mrs Derbyshire for her dedication and commitment to our children, 

which makes these special opportunities possible and creates such treasured memories for 

them. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nursery 

 

https://wednesdayword.org/school/index.htm
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Nursery 

This week, we drew self-portraits and worked on our tripod grip, look at our stunning gallery! 

 

Reception  

In our RE lesson, Reception thought about God's wonderful world! There are so many things in our 

world that make us say 'Wow!' 
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Year One 

 

Year Two  

During our Worship session, Year 2 listened to the Gospel according to Luke (16: 10-13). We spoke 

about how we must love God with all of our hearts and discussed how we can show love for God's 

world. 
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Year Three 

In Year 3 this week, we have been thinking about the statement 'The earth is God's gift to us, full of 

beauty and wonder, and it belongs to everyone'. We went outside to spend some time looking, 

listening and reflecting on God's beautiful creation. 

 

 

Year Four 

In RE this week, Year 4 have been exploring the story of Ruth. We explored how she showed 

loyalty and discussed who we will be loyal to in our lives. We then created beautiful prayer cards. 
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Year Five 

This week we have been practising our running stitch and back stitch. Eventually, we will create our 

own soft toy mythical creatures using these skills.  

   

Year Six 

In RE, Year 6 enjoyed retelling the parable of 'The Prodigal Son' and thinking about how it links with 

our topic of Unconditional Love. We also completed another alternative portrait this week, for our 'This 

is Me!' theme. 
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Forthcoming Events for September  

 

Friday 26th – Times Table Rock Stars Day!  

On this day, children are asked to come to school dressed as rock stars! 

We will have a fun-filled day with lots of exciting Maths and Times tables 

activities planned. 

Attendance 

Reception are our attendance winners this week! 100% Well done!  

Reception 100% 

Year 1 99.6% 

Year 2 99.6% 

Year 3 99.3% 

Year 4 98% 

Year 5 98% 

Year 6 97% 

 

 

Harry N, Milo & Omar  


